
Madison Police Department 
CORRESPONDENCE / MEMORANDUM 

 
 
                             Date:  March 29, 2023 
 
To:  All Personnel 
 
From:  Shon F. Barnes, Chief of Police  
 
Re:  Promotion Announcement 
 
It is my pleasure to announce to the organization the following promotion, contingent on the approval of the Police and 
Fire Commission: 
 

Police Officer Matthew Olson to Sergeant 
 
Police Officer Matthew Olson started his career with the MPD in May of 2007. He is currently a patrol officer (first detail) 
in the Midtown District. During his tenure with the MPD, Officer Olson has worked the majority of his time as a nights 
patrol officer in various districts. He served as a Field Training Officer for 3 years. He was also a member of the Midtown 
Community Policing Team (2001-2022).  Officer Olson is a member of our Unmanned Aircraft Systems team, a 
CV1/Bearcat Operator and an adjunct instructor.   
 
Officer Olson attended the University of Wisconsin-La Crosse and obtained a Bachelor’s Degree in Recreation 
Management.   
 
Please join me in congratulating Officer Olson on this well-deserved accomplishment!   
 

 
 
 
 
 

 


